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STEWART CARRUTH 
CORPORATE DIRECTOR 

 

Our Ref. 
Your Ref. 
Contact 
Email 
Direct Dial
Direct Fax

P110023 
Mrs J Anderson 
JeAnderson@aberdeencity.gov.uk
01224 52 2553 
01224 52 2937 

 

16th August 2011  
 
The Rt Hon. Sir Christopher Rose 
Chief Surveillance Commissioner 
Office of the Surveillance Commissioners 
PO Box 29105 
London 
SW1V 1ZU 

 

Legal and Democratic Services 
Corporate Governance 
Third Floor 
Town House 
Broad Street 
Aberdeen 
AB10 1AQ 
 
Tel 01224 522000 
Minicom 01224 522381 
DX 529451, Aberdeen 9 
www.aberdeencity.gov.uk 

Dear Sirs 
 
COVERT SURVEILLANCE INSPECTION: ABERDEEN CITY COUNCIL 
 
I refer to your letter of 7th July 2011 enclosing His Honour Norman Jones QC’s 
inspection report and write to acknowledge receipt of same.  
 
I am unable to come back to you on the recommendations at this time as the report 
requires to be submitted to the relevant Committee for approval. However, I can 
advise that an Action Plan will be devised which will set out how the Council will 
progress any recommendation where further action is deemed necessary. That 
Action Plan will accompany the inspection report when it is tabled before Committee 
and will be forwarded to you for information. 
 
It is likely that the Inspection report will be considered at Committee as a public 
paper. In light of that, there are one or two matters which I would prefer were 
addressed prior to the report being circulated to a wider audience and wonder if you 
could forward a revised copy with the undernoted matters duly addressed?  
 

1. Within the report there are references to “Mr Del Henderson”, this should be 
amended to “Ms Del Henderson”.  

2. At paragraph 21 it refers to “RIPA training programme”, should this read 
“RIPSA”?  

3. At paragraph 26, Judge Jones discusses training with a particular reference to 
Trading Standards. I am unclear whether his comment in that paragraph 
relates to the department or the Authorising Officer, Ms Carole Jackson, who 
has line management responsibility for the Trading Standards officers, but 
who is not by profession, a Trading Standards Officer.  

 
At the meeting, Del Henderson pointed out that Trading Standards attend 
external training events, courses and focus groups with other members of the 
public sector and have access to a number of newsletters. These forums, 
whilst not specific RIPSA training events, do have a RIPSA focus which is 
debated/ deliberated when attendees discuss operational matters. The 



Authorising Officer is not a Trading Standards officer and therefore would not 
be in attendance at such events. The recommendations in relation to internal 
training, refresher training and awareness raising should address any training 
needs highlighted by the inspection.  
 

As the reports notes the Council takes RIPSA and its compliance with that regime 
seriously and would be obliged if the matters highlighted above could be dealt with as 
soon as possible to allow officers to report to Committee and progress the Action 
Plan.  
 

Yours sincerely  

Valerie Watts 
Chief Executive 








